
PebbleCreek Quilters General Meeting 

June 14, 2021 

 

Attendance:   49   
 

 Ronda called the meeting to order at 7PM.   
She introduced new members and those who have joined since we were meeting via 
zoom.  They stood and introduced themselves, Including:   
Mia Nacht, Carla Peccianti, Karen Winn, Darlene Helker, Julie Baird, Pam 
McWhorter, Jeri Allen, Judy Sellers, Lori Dougherty.   
Donna Iverson has returned.  Each was warmly welcomed with applause!   
 
The Fiber Arts room can be used from 7 am to 9 pm. Hours are 9-3 pm and after 
hours are 3-9 pm.  After hours require a key, you must enter from the south door and 
cannot be alone in the building.   

 
Members must still register to use long arm.  New hours posted on the website.         
Monday 9am-12pm is now available, except for the first Monday of the month.    

 
Treasurer:  George reported:  Checking $4,678.95, Long arm Savings $9,808.65, 
Petty Cash $50.00, Balance $14,537.60. 

 

Community Service:   Patsy showed a quilt made at the last Charity Sew day.  Judy 
Frank will coordinate this Saturday’s Sew Day, from 9 – 1pm.  Making clothing 
protectors/ Adult Bibs.  Goal is to make 30 Bibs.  Bring your own beverage.  She will 
provide snacks.  Sign up not required, bring machine with neutral thread.  Kits are 
already made.   
 
Cheryl McGovern, her assistant Debbie Arsenault and the Quilting 101 class 
students showed the quilts made by the new quilters.   
 
Vets Quilts:  Cynthia reported the program will be Wednesday, Nov 10.  Luncheon 
as well as the program.  Now looking for funding from clubs to pay for the luncheon 
for each Vet and their guest.  She encouraged quilters to plan to attend if possible.  
She needs 20 quilts – about 4 more required.  Linda Rowe will coordinate the Vets 
Appreciation Program next year.   
 
Challenge Quilts:  Kathleen spoke about the topic and requirements.  Due by March 
1.  This year is split complementary color scheme.  She will offer a class in the fall 
about how to select colors for this project.   Can be any size or style.  Pattern can be 
traditional, modern or your choice.  She showed several color wheels.   
 
Classes:  Carole Schumacher: Scrappy market totes class for June 17th 12-5 pm.  
Class is full.   
 



Longarm:  Roberta reported she is starting Certifications again, 2 people at a time.  
When you use the machine, let her or Irene know about any problems.  Do not just 
leave it without reporting it.  The machine is used a lot so we want it in good 
condition.   

 
 New business:  
 
The bylaw amendment passed.   
 
 We will be hanging quilts in hallway again.  Marka and Carol will help Ronda. On 
Friday October 29th, we will put up fall quilts then replace them on November 30th  
with Christmas and Holiday.  Email to go out asking for quilts from members. 
 
Ronda has appointed a new Standing Committee:  The Nominating Committee – 
Chris Booth and Donna Wisnoski.  They will be looking for those interested in new 
board positions.   
 
Not planning any more Zoom General meetings!   
 
2022 Quilt show is on the calendar for March 11, 12 & 13, 2022. 
 
No meetings scheduled in July.   
 
Ronda has discount cards for Mulqueens and Bobs Variety.   
 
Judy Frank moved and Cathy Howell seconded that we adjourn the meeting.   
 
We commenced with Show and Tell.   
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Carol Moonan 

 


